
Approved by the Surrey Heartlands Primary Care Clinical Reference Group in July 2022 
Updated October 2022 

 
Phenelzine Update July 2022 
 
There have recently been two incidences of requests to GP practices in Surrey Heartlands to take on 
prescribing responsibility for phenelzine following initiation by private consultants. 
 
A supply disruption alert was issued in July 2020 (see below) that advised against initiation of 
phenelzine in new patients. Surrey and Borders Partnership (SABP) NHS Foundation Trust have 
confirmed that they have only been receiving unlicensed preparations since 2019 and that the 
supply disruption alert has not been lifted. The use of the unlicensed products has been for existing 
patients where abrupt withdrawal could be dangerous, and they do not recommend initiation in 
new patients. 
 
In relation to whether it is appropriate for GPs to prescribe, SABP have suggested that clinical 
responsibility would be most appropriate retained under the specialist service, as patients requiring 
this class of drug may be particularly unwell. Most GPs are unfamiliar with this drug as it is now used 
in so few patients and, in addition, the unlicensed nature of the tablets or capsules that are currently 
available means that any liabilities resulting from adverse effects of the drug will sit with the 
prescriber rather than the manufacturer. Good governance underpins everything we do in relation 
to medicines to protect patients and prescribers and, as such, we would not expect a GP to pick up 
prescribing responsibility for this drug, even under a shared care agreement. 
 
Surrey Heartlands have recommendations regarding NHS prescribing during or after an episode of 
private care which sets out expectations for prescribers and patients (link). Patients who choose to 
go private should be treated in the same way as those who go through NHS pathways. In this case, 
prescribing of phenelzine is expected to be continued by the specialist so we would not expect the 
GP to prescribe. The private specialist should make their patients aware that although requests for 
the patients’ GP to prescribe can be made, the GP is under no obligation to take on clinical 
responsibility if the drug is outside of their experience or knowledge. 
 
There is currently no Traffic Light Status in Surrey Heartlands for Monoamine-Oxidase Inhibitors 
(MAOIs). A request has been made to add this to the Area Prescribing Committee workplan. 
 
 
Update October 2022 
 
Since the production of this update in July 2022, supplies of licensed phenelzine 15mg tablets have 
come back into circulation. However, until a pathway / Traffic Light Status is confirmed by the Surrey 
Heartlands Area Prescribing Committee, GPs should continue to take into account the information 
above if requested to take on ongoing prescribing. 

   

https://surreyccg.res-systems.net/PAD/Content/Documents/2/Final%20-%20NHS%20Prescribing%20recommended%20during%20or%20after%20an%20episode%20of%20private%20care%20-%20Dec19.pdf


 

 
 



 
  



 
  



 


